OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, August 6, 2010

Present:  John Block, Carroll DeKock, Jim Krueger, Gary Meddaugh (Golf Committee, invited), Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Gordon Reistad (Member Services Committee, invited), Kate Sanders, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow. 

Absent: Gideon Alegado (on a six-month leave), Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson 
Meeting called to order at 10:03 A.M. by President Susan Poole.

Approval of minutes: The June and Annual meeting minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report:  In Carol Kronstad’s absence, Susan Poole reported that the OSU Foundation report currently available to us is:  For the OSU Foundation account: July 1, 2010  beginning balance, $28,992.65; Income to date, $375.00; Expenses to date, $18.75; Ending balance, $29,348.90.]

For the OSU account (XURA): July 1, 2010 beginning balance anticipated to be, $9000.00 (but unrealized as yet); Expenses to date, $ 0.00; Ending balance, $ 0.00.

Old Business
Susan Poole reported that four former OSURA presidents and she attended a farewell reception for Luanne Lawrence in July. Vice-President Lawrence provided strong support for OSURA throughout her tenure at OSU, which has benefited all OSURA members and is very much appreciated. Luanne was given the book “Wild Beauty,” featuring the Columbia River Gorge.
Northwest Regional Retirees Meeting. Susan announced the formation of a special committee for the purpose of organizing and holding the annual NW Retirees meeting at Oregon State on May 18-20. Members who volunteered are Terri Tower (Chair), Jean Peters, Jo Anne Trow, and Kathy Heath.
Susan Poole announced that she will work with the OSU Foundation to establish the person at OSUF who is to be the liaison to OSURA. ACTION. We will extend an invitation to a future Board meeting. 
Committee Reports
Communications Comm: Gary Tiedeman, Chair, announced that the next newsletter will be prepared for mailing in early Fall. He requested short bios from each of the new Board members by Sept. 7. ACTION. There was a general discussion of topics for the Newsletter, which included: Member Services Fall Programs, notice of the NW Retirees meeting, description of Scholarship winners, Golf tournament results, and information on Todd Simmons, University Advancement Office. Tom McClintock will assist Gary.
Finance Comm: Susan announced that the Finance Committee will meet on Wed.,Aug. 18, 10:00 A.M. in Adams Hall. All committee chairs are asked to submit budget requests by Monday, Aug. 16, to Susan and/or Carol.
Golf Comm: Gary Meddaugh, Chair, was invited to report on the annual tournament scheduled for September 15, 2010. He said the format will be much like that of the recent tournaments, with Head Gymnastics Coach, Tanya Chaplin, as the invited speaker and  Sean Arey giving a brief review of progress and events at Trysting Tree. This year, Gary plans to have a “kick-off the OSURA year” event as well. Invitations to members and their guests will be sent out in the near future.
Membership Comm: Kathy Heath, Chair and Gerry Olson liaison. No report. Kate Sanders noted that we currently have 204 paid members. (Last year’s final, total membership was 285.) Susan noted that OSURA sends out informational items to current and recent members on a regular basis, e.g., Bard-in-the-Quad email and an email regarding the OSU Flying Club.
Member Services Comm: Gordon Reistad, Chair, was invited to report activities to date. He said his committee will meet on Sept. 8. The first two events will be: “Prepare to Care” program in October (Curt McCann in charge) and the “Financial Storm” program in November (Bob Frank and Bud Weiser in charge).

Program Comm: Chair Helen Polensek reported that her committee will hold its planning meeting on Sept. 9. Successful events from previous years will be considered for repeats and new ventures considered. The last of the 2009/2010 events will take place tonight (Aug. 6), the Bard-in-the-Quad play.
Scholarship Comm: John Block, Chair, reported that his committee will meet in October to begin the process. They will seek to clarify the eligibility of students regarding undergraduate versus graduate status and also pinpoint for students exactly what we are looking for, so applicants can target those areas.

Volunteer Comm: Chair Terri Tower reported that the “campus cleanup” on Friday June 11, the night before Commencement, was very successful and will be considered for a repeat next year. Twelve members participated. Facilities Services supported this OSURA endeavor and was grateful for our efforts. More “grabbers” (tools) are needed. She will again be requesting volunteers for the OSU Connect week, for the University Day event, and for the Fall Career Fair.
Northwest Retirees Meeting Comm: Terri Tower, Chair, reported that this meeting will be held on the OSU campus on May 18-20, 2011. Most of the activities will occur on May 19, which will include a dinner event. She asked that all Board members put this date on their calendar and plan to attend that evening. She may also need facilitators for discussion groups. Her committee will be working on the program and special events. One thought was to try to hold an OSURA Program during that time so attendees can experience first-hand what kinds of things we do here. Room reservations have already been made at LaSells Stewart Center and holds on rooms for attendees have be made at the Hilton Garden Hotel.
Staff Report: Kate Sanders reported that she has ordered items that OSURA can hand out at University Day and also use for new membership drives. The items are: 500 OSURA notepads, 1000 OSURA pens featuring “clicky” and “grippy” features, and some jar openers. Total cost: $1335.00, which will be accounted in the 2010/11 XURA allotment. (It was not possible to get these purchases into 2009/2010 despite their being ordered prior to June 30th. Kate announced that she will be on temporary leave beginning in November and that it is anticipated that Shelly Signs will replace her for the duration.
New Business

Todd Simmons from University Advancement will be invited to attend a future meeting. ACTION.
It was decided that OSURA Board minutes should be emailed by the Secretary to standing committee chairpersons. [I will do this after receiving any additions/corrections from Board members.]
Meeting adjourned 11:45 A.M.  Next Meeting Friday, September 10, Cascade Hall, 10:00 A.M. Future meetings: October 1, November 5, December 3, January 7, February 4, March 4, April 1.
Minutes submitted by Secretary, Jim Krueger.

